
The committee agreed that: Response and output needed 

1. the Committee, via the Chair, receives further reports 

on every future change to GP Surgeries in Plymouth 

which include information on engagement and 

consultation activities with patients at the earliest stage;

Chair of Wellbeing OSC is a member of NHS England's Western Locality 

Overview Group regarding material changes in general practice. NHSE and 

CCG will liaise with the Chair outside of these meetings for early notice of 

potential, likely or actual changes.

2. the Select Committee requires a progress report on the 

projects as outlined within the Western Locality Primary 

Care Improvement Plan at its next meeting;

Report attached (1):  Primary Care Improvement Plan

3. that partners in the Health and Social Care System 

lobby for review of the Carr-Hill Formula funding and 

identify how more funding would benefit GP Surgeries 

within the most deprived areas of Plymouth, reporting 

progress to the next meeting of the Select Committee;

Paper attached (2): Carr Hill formula

4. the Select Committee requires an update on the work 

being undertaken by partner organisations to attract GP’s 

to Plymouth but more specifically on how we attract and 

retain GP’s within the most deprived areas of the city at 

next meeting of the Select Committee;

Update contained in Workforce section of Primary Care Improvement Plan (1). 

A presentation will be offered to the 28th February Select Committee meeting 

containing further detail and examples of, in particular, the work done with 

Plymouth City Council to promote Plymouth to healthcare professionals and an 

update on International Recruitment of GPs.

5. the Select Committee to receive a report on from 

Health and Social Care commissioners on how 

Pharmacy will be a key feature of new models of working 

and how pharmacists can alleviate the pressures 

currently being faced within primary care at next meeting 

of the Select Committee.

Paper attached (3): Developments in pharmacy

6. that the Chair on behalf of the Committee will write to 

the Secretary of State requesting that Plymouth is 

included as part of the Targeted Enhanced Recruitment 

Scheme which has been offered to Cornwall to attract 

GPs into the area.

Targeted Enhanced Recruitment Scheme has been offered to Plymouth.

7. To explore Primary Care Co-commissioning and future 

plans for Integrated Primary Care Service to be managed 

more locally.

Paper attached (4): Report to CCG Governing Body and process/timeline for 

progression to Joint Commissioning

Two additional recommendations were agreed at the Wellbeing Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 13 December 2017. It was further 
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